FOREST LAKE WATER SYSTEM
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

· Why do we need improvements to the Forest Lake Water System?
· Portions of the system that supply water to Forest Lake customers are as old as 72 years, and just as old houses or roads need to be repaired over time, so do water systems. The water in your current system is absolutely safe for consumption, but the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) requires systems meet certain standards.

 The Illinois EPA inspected the Forest Lake Water System in April 2009 and issued a violation notice to the County in September 2009 that identified certain deficiencies in the water system. In order to be in compliance, system improvements must be made by November 2011.

· What are the options for improving the water system?
· The County commissioned an engineering study that identified two options. One option is to enhance the existing water system, which would require Lake County purchasing property, drilling two new wells, and constructing a new above ground storage tank and well house at a cost of about $1.3 million (over 20 years). A second option is to maintain the existing water distribution system and connect to the Aqua Illinois water distribution main along Old McHenry Road. The cost to connect to Aqua Illinois, which includes construction, connection fees, and new facilities is estimated at $577,000 (over 20 years). Based on the analysis, Option 2 – Connection to Aqua is the most cost effective solution, and the recommended option.

· What is the cost to each property owner for these improvements?
· The County will pay for the $577,000 capital costs associated with these improvements. However, option 2 requires purchasing water from Aqua Illinois. Therefore, the water rate for the Forest Lake customers would increase to cover the cost of obtaining water, as outlined below: 
	
	Today
	September 2011
	Cost Increase

	Water Rate
(Per 1,000 gal.)
	$3.23
	$5.66
	$2.43

	Flat Rate Customer
(Per Month)
	$18.94
 
	$33.17
	$14.23

	Metered Customers *
(Average Month)
	$19.38
	$33.96
	$14.58

	* Based on average water use of 6,000 gallons per month.




· Why is Aqua Illinois the recommended option?
· Connecting to this regional water supply is the best long-term option that will provide significant benefits to customers, including improved water quality and a more reliable water supply.  Aqua’s water supply is from a deep aquifer, which is a more reliable source.  It is also treated, providing you with softer water.  Your existing water supply comes from a shallow aquifer, which is less reliable and the water is untreated.  For these reasons, the recommended option is connecting to the Aqua supply system, rather than upgrading your existing system.

The attached system comparison sheet identifies the County system features and the Aqua Illinois system features.

· Is it possible to allow homeowners the option to disconnect from the water system and drill their own private wells?
· A private well option is not considered feasible because it would require an individual homeowner to install a private well on their property at a cost of approximately $10,000. No public funds could be expended to install these improvements on private property.
